
oems in the municipality and throughout 
Manitoulin Island are facing and the con­
cerns that have resulted with this. And one 
councillor is urging everyone in the com­
munity to appeal their assessments. 

At a meeting last week, council was 
informed that a meeting has been set Jor 

MPAC, wll.l.le for our budget we set our mill 
rates based on how much we need finan­
cially to run our municipality." 

"How will this affect our mill rate and 
budget?"· asked Councillor Patricia 

fg in honour of Anishinabek warriors who fought in the 
ld at the Ojibwe Cultural Foundation on Tuesday in 
int was hosted by the United Chiefs and Councils of 
[CMM) and the War Pensioners of C~nada (WPC). In 
lives of the UC<::MM, WPC, veterans, tnbal drum group F .
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pomtmg out the gathenng, Joseph Hare, chief of. the 
"has brought together." M'Chigeeng First Nat~on, Tom Sasvari Derek Graham, chief executive officer 

,he Young people, older people, acknowledged the tnbal The Recorder (CEO) of the MHC, late last week. 
veterans, community lead- drums, veterans, young "The feedback we received from ministry .ors 
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ers (such as Grand Council people, leadership, and oth- MINDEMOYA-Derek Graham, CEO of staff is that it has been accepted and that 
Chief Patrick Madahbee ), ers. "It is such an honour to the Manitoulin Health Centre (MHC), says this should allow us to go ahead with tender 
members of the community (continued 011 page 7) verbal confirmation has been given to the for the construction of the building soon," 

Central Manitoulin Family Health Team said Mr. Graham. 

MTO to determine cause 
of deteriorating highway 

Tom Sasvari 
The .Recorder 

SOUTH BAYMOUTH­
The Ministy of 
Transportation (MTO) is 
investigating a large num­
ber of small potholes and 
rust staining on the asphalt 
surface of a good portion of 
Highway 6 from South 
Baymouth to the McLennan 
Bridge. 

"We received calls from 
people expressing concerns 
with what is happening on 
the highway and we will be 
undertaking a review to see 
what is causing the roads to 
deteriorate," said Gordon 

A hole in the new 
section of Highway 6. 
Rennie, regional issues offi­
c~r for the MTO, northeast­
ern region, last Friday. 

"What it almost looks like 
is a miniature comet has hit 
the highway," said Larry 

(continued 011 page 5) 

(CMFHT) by the Ministry of Health and Mr. Graham cautioned, however, "this is 
Long Term Care (MOHLTC) for approval encouraging news and we're happy but 
of the capital fun~ing re.quired to get the guardedly optimistic. Vfe won't cele~r~te 
CMFHT construction proJect completed. until the plan has been signed by the mims-

"We have verbal confirmation from the ter giving the final approval and is sealed 
ministry for the Family Health Team that and delivered." 
they are going to support the project," said 

(continued 011 page 5) 

District Services Board passes budget increase 
Tom Sasvari 
The Recorder 

MANITOULIN-Municipalities within the 
Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services 
Board (DSB) area will see an increase in 
their levy for 2013, with the board having 
passed its budget at a meeting last week. 

At a Central Manitoulin council meeting 
last week, Councillor Derek Stephens (a 
member of the DSB) board told council, 
"today we finalized our budget for the next 
year (2013) and the increase of2.21 percent 
overall is what municipalities will be look-

ing at." 
Mr. Stephens explained, "we had been 

looking at a bigger increase originally, but 
we were able to bring it down to a bare 
bones budget-increase. The increase in bud­
get is for a 2.21 increase over last year 
which is also a little above the cost ofliving 
increase. The board was quite happy with 
the budget considering all costs are increas­
ing." 

Mr. Stephens said the DSB budget com­
mittee had met prior to last week's board 
meeting, "and the increase originally being 

(continued on page 5) 



erty was appraised at $60,000, however 
with the newest MPAC assessments, this 
property has now been assessed at 
$115,000. 

"I'm not on the lakeshore, but wow, my 

:Stephens. 
While council is meeting with MPAC on 

November 22, members of the public can 
attend and listen to discussion between the 
two parties . 

... proposal receives verbal support 
,(continued from page 1) 

"We have received the verbal confirma­
tion the project is going to be supported but 
we have to get a signed contract, so we are 
guardedly optimistic," added Mr. Graham. 

Recently the North East .Local Health 
Integrated Network sent a motion to the 
MHC indicating they are also in approval 
with the building being constructed on the 
hospital property in Mindemoya. Mr. 
Graham explained that the MHC had peti­
tioned the NE LHINs to allow for the con-

struction of the building on hospital land. It 
looked at the CMFHT business plan and 
deemed it appropriate use for this land, not­
ing the motion passed by NE LHIN was 
then sent to the Ministry of Health and 
Long Term Care (MOHLTC) capitals 
'branch. 

Approval from the primary care branch of 
the ministry is required for the funding of 
the building construction so that calls for 
tenders for the construction work can be 
sent out. 

... District Services Board passes budget increase 
(continuedfrompage 1) 
looked at was for a 2.76 percent increase 
but we were able to decrease this a little." 

Although he would have been happier if 
the budget increase could have been lower, 
Central Manitoulin Reeve Gerry Strong 
said, "there was an increase in service (this 
year) with our (Central Manitoulin) ambu­
lance EMS service providing 24-hour cov­
erage." 

Fern Dominelli, chief administrative offi-

cer of DSB, confirmed the overall budget 
increase has been set at 2.21 percent. "One 
thing we had to cut from the budget for 
2013 is that Massey, which had been sched­
uled to receive 24-hour EMS service every 
day, had to be postponed for now because 
of cost considerations." This service would 
have cost an additional $96,000 in the DSB 
2013 budget and would have meant the 
overall budget would have seen an increase 
of over three percent. 


